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The Oakdale Post, keeping you up to date with everything that is going on at 
Oakdale Junior School. May we take this opportunity to wish you and your family 
a restful and enjoyable Easter.  All pupils return to school after the holidays on 

Monday 11th April 2016 . 

Dear Parents/ Carers 

Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳΗ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻŦ hŀƪŘŀƭŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜũƻǊǘ 

ŀƴŘ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪΦ  {ƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴǎΩ 

ōƻƻƪǎΦ  {ǳŎƘ ǇǊƛŘŜ ƛƴ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƪŜŜƴ ŘŜǎƛǊŜ ǘƻ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƳƻǊŜ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ 

ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ Řƻǳōƭȅ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǊƪƛƴƎΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘ 

ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ  L ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŜƴƧƻȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ  tŀǊŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜǊ 

Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǝƻƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ǿŜǊŜ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƳǳŎƘ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŀǇƛŘ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ 

ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκ ŎŀǊŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘǳǊƴƻǳǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǝƻƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ ǿŀǎ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘΦ aŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘŜŘ ƻƴ 

Ƙƻǿ ǳǎŜŦǳƭ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƛƴ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗ 

Mrs Bissell  Headteacher 

Home Learning 

Year Threeùs topic this 
half term is all about 
food and for our home learning project we had 
the option to create some food art. I created a 
picture of a duckùs habitat using food. I used 
candy to make the water, spinach to make the 
bushes, carrots were used to create the sun and 
then a mixture of wafers and bread to create the 
duck and house. I really enjoyed making my food 
art.  

Arnav Desai 3WO 

¸ŜŀǊ п wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭǎ 

!ƭƭ ȅŜŀǊ п ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ƘŀǊŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŦƻǳǊ ǿŜŜƪǎ 

ǊŜƘŜŀǊǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ Ψ¢ƘŜ /ƻŎƪ /Ǌƻǿǎ ¢ƘǊƛŎŜΩΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ŘǳǎǘŜŘ ƻũ ǘƘŜ 

ƭƛƎƘǘǎΣ Ǉǳǘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ǎƘƻǿǝƳŜΗ 

9ŀŎƘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǎŎŜƴŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊŜŎƻǳƴǘǎ ǘƘŜ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ 

WŜǎǳǎΩ ƭƛŦŜΦ 9ŀŎƘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǎƻƴƎ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ 

ŀƴŘ ŎƭƻǎƛƴƎ ǎƻƴƎǎΦ vǳƛǘŜ ŀ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ƘǳƴŘǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǊǘȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ƻƴƭȅ ŦƻǳǊ 

ǿŜŜƪǎΗ 

Ψ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴǎ ŀǩǘǳŘŜΣ ŦƻŎǳǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎǳǇŜǊōΩ ǎǘŀǘŜŘ aǊǎ 

hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊΦ Ψ/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƪŜŜƴ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƻƴ ǎƻƭƻ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ 

ƘŀǾŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭǳƴŎƘǝƳŜǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǝǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎΦ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ 

ǾŜǊȅ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎƛǾŜΦΩ 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǘŜǊƳΣ 

Ƨǳǎǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜǊǎ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ мм ŀΦƳ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜΦ 

IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ƛǘ ƎŀǾŜ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳŜ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ 

9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ 

aǊǎ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 

!!! I Met The Mayor of Poole!!! 

On Wednesday 13th of January, two School Councillors and I went to the Civic Centre and met the Mayor!  The Mayor was called Ann and was 

dressed in her official red robes. She had solid gold chains around her neck and later in the morning she was even kind enough to let us hold her 

mayor badge! It was awesome! 

When we first met her, we were sat in a cosy room and were able to ask her some questions. Here is what I found out: she didnôt have a TV until 

she was eighteen years old but now her favourite TV show is ó Coronation Streetô and her least favourite is ó Iôm a Celebrity, Get me out Of Here!ô. 

Also, her mother was called Ivy and through her life she has had many cats and dogs, so many that she couldnôt count! She has been mayor of 

Poole twice now, once in 1990 and in 2015-2016. If she had a wish, it would be to be 30 years younger! - She said this with a bit of a laugh! 

Mrs Allen asked her if she had a role model, and she said it was her dad. She told he had always said to her,ô It doesnôt matter what you do, as 

long as you do it to the best of your ability.ô What an inspiring message! 

Later on that morning, we went into the Chamber and sat in the councillorôs leather chairs, I felt very important! Also, if you had more questions to 

ask, you had to talk through a special little microphone that only one person can talk through at a time. AND, at the end of the visit, we all had a 

photo with her. It was great!  By Emma Lakin 



P A G E  2  
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¸ŜŀǊ рΥ ! ±ƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ !ǘƘŜƭƘŀƳǇǘƻƴ IƻǳǎŜΥ 

¸ŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΣ ǿŜ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ !ǘƘŜƭƘŀƳǇǘƻƴ IƻǳǎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ  ²Ŝ Ǝƻǘ 

ǘƘŜǊŜ ōȅ ŎƻŀŎƘΣ L ǎŀǘ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ CŜǊƻȊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ  Lǘ ǘƻƻƪ ǳǎ 

ŀōƻǳǘ нл ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ 

²ƘŜƴ ǿŜ Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ !ǘƘŜƭƘŀƳǇǘƻƴ IƻǳǎŜΣ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǎƴŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿŜƴǘ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƛƭŜǘΦ  !ǘ ŬǊǎǘΣ ƻǳǊ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŜŀŎƘ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ǇƻƳŀƴŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ 

ƴŀƳŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻΣ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻŘǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊƛŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǇƻƻǊ 

ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǘŜΦ 

¢ƘŜƴΣ ǿŜ Ǝƻǘ мл ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŦǊŜŜ Ǉƭŀȅ  ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎΦ  !ƊŜǊ 

ǘƘŀǘΣ ǿŜ ŀǘŜ ƻǳǊ ƭǳƴŎƘΣ L ƘŀŘ ŀ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ƭǳƴŎƘΦ 

¢ƘŜƴΣ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǘƻǳǊ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭǳȄǳǊƛƻǳǎΣ ƻƭŘ ¢ǳŘƻǊ ƘƻǳǎŜΦ  CƛǊǎǘΣ ǿŜ 

ǿŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎΣ ƻƭŘ ƘŀƭƭΦ  Lǘ ƘŀŘ ƘǳƎŜ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎǎ ƛƴǎƛŘŜΦ  

¢ƘŜƴΣ ǿŜ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀ ǎŜŎǊŜǘ ǇŀǎǎŀƎŜǿŀȅ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ǎŜŎǊŜǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ 

ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƳƻŘŜƭǎ ƛƴ ƛǘΦ  !ƊŜǊΣ ǿŜ ǿŜƴǘ ǳǇǎǘŀƛǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ 

ōŜŘǊƻƻƳǎ ŀƴŘ ōŀǘƘǊƻƻƳǎΦ  ¦ƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅΣ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ 

ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

²Ŝ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ !ǘƘŜƭƘŀƳǇǘƻƴ 

IƻǳǎŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ 

ƭŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ǳŘƻǊǎ 

ŀƴŘ YƛƴƎ IŜƴǊȅ ±LLLΦ 

.ȅ wȅŀƴ IǳǊƭŜȅ р±! 

On Thursday 17th March, 5VA and 5AH went to 

Athelhampton House. After a short journey we arrived. I 

was amazed at how big the grounds were. We went into 

this lovely room called the Long Room. First, we had our 

snack and then we got split into two groups. Our group 

went and sat down and this lovely lady called Claire 

talked to us about what the Tudors used and I learnt that 

their plates were made of pewter.  Then, we went back to 

the tables and made pomanders.   

How to make them: get a circle of fabric and put a little bit 

of lavender in the middle then fold all the edges in. Then 

put an elastic band round it to make it secure then finally 

put a piece of ribbon round it and make a bow. 

After making them, we had some playtime. We explored 

the garden and we went in a dove cote. After that, we 

had lunch and then we went back and swapped round 

and we went to the house that has been standing for 536 

years, built in the reign of King Henry VII. When we got to 

the house, we went in and there was a lot of linen fold 

panelling. Then, another lovely lady called Emma talked 

us through who lived there. Also, what they used to build 

the house. Then, she took us upstairs and we saw all the 

bedrooms, the beds were very short and behind the bed 

was a cupboard and thatôs where the Tudors would hide 

their money. The beds were quite tall so that the servant 

could sleep underneath the beds, they would pull a 

mattress out, so that if someone came in and tried to take 

the money the servant would wake up. 

Then, we went back to the Long Room and we got our 

stuff and said goodbye. After a short journey back, we 

arrived back at school. We had had a lovely day and had 

learnt a lot about the Tudors. 

Geri Moore 5VA   

²ƻǊƭŘ .ƻƻƪ 5ŀȅΥ 

²ƻǊƭŘ .ƻƻƪ 5ŀȅ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǝŎΣ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƘŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŎǊŜŀǝǾŜ 

ǿƻǊƪ ōŀǎŜŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ōƻƻƪǎΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ о5 ƳƻŘŜƭǎ ƻŦ 

ŬǎƘΣ ƳŀǘƘŜƳŀǝŎǎ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ǎƻƭǾƛƴƎ ǳǎƛƴƎ L{.b ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΣ 

ǿŀǘŜǊŎƻƭƻǳǊ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪΣ ǇƻŜǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ŦŀŎǘ ŬƭŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǇ 

ŎǊŜŀǘǳǊŜǎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎΦ 

aƛǎǎ ²ŀǊŘ 



 

        

 
Magical Maths 

 Year 4 children have been learning 
about the fascinating Fibonacci 
sequence.  

A visiting artist showed us how to use 
our maths skills to make beautiful 
artwork. 

We learnt about growing patterns in 
nature and were able to create 
imaginative illustrations to go with our 
dragon reports. 

Ms Fricker 
/Ǌƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ 

¢ƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǊŀŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ǘƻƻƪ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀǘ 

/ŀƴŦƻǊŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ннƴŘ aŀǊŎƘΦ ¢ǿŜƴǘȅ ǘǿƻ 

ǊǳƴƴŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ ¸ŜŀǊǎ п-с ǿŜǊŜ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ м ƳƛƭŜ ǊŀŎŜ 

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tƻƻƭŜ ŀƴŘ 9ŀǎǘ 5ƻǊǎŜǘ /Ǌƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ 

ŎƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǊǳƴƴŜǊǎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ 

ǳƴŘŜǊ ǎǳƴƴȅ ǎƪƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƴƻǘŀōƭŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ 

ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǇǳǇƛƭǎΥ {ŀƳƳȅ IƛŎƪǎ ό¸ŜŀǊ сύ ŎŀƳŜ оǊŘ 

ŀƴŘ wƛǘŀ wƛŎƘŀǊŘǎƻƴ ό¸ŜŀǊ сύ ŎŀƳŜ рǘƘ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ ǊŀŎŜ ς ǿŜƭƭ 

ŘƻƴŜΗ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎƘƻǿŜŘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘŜŀƳ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎƛƴƎ 

ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŀŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜǊŜ ŀ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ς 

ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƭƭΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 

ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ 

tƻƻƭŜ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ ƻŦ wǳƴƴƛƴƎ 

hƴƭƛƴŜ ŜƴǘǊƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ƻǇŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ нлмс tƻƻƭŜ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 

ƻŦ wǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǎ 

ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aƛƴƛǘƘƻƴ wŀŎŜǎ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ рǘƘ 

WǳƴŜΦ   [ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ hŀƪŘŀƭŜ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛȊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜƴǘǊƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ϻнлл ǇǊƛȊŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǿŀǎ ǎǇŜƴǘ ƻƴ 

ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇǳǇƛƭǎΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ 

ƳŀǘŎƘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ - ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

ƴŀƳŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŦƻǊƳ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǿƛƴ ŀƎŀƛƴ 

ƛƴ нлмсΗ 

aƛǎǎ .ŜǊǘŜƴǎƘŀǿ 

 

Country Dancing  

This term we have been doing country dancing in PE. We have learnt 

�O�R�W�V���R�I���G�L�I�I�H�U�H�Q�W���G�D�Q�F�H�V���L�Q�F�O�X�G�L�Q�J���W�K�H���)�D�U�P�H�U�Í�V���-�L�J�����,�Q���W�K�H���)�D�U�P�H�U�Í�V���-�L�J��

there are two parallel lines and each couple peels off. The first couple 

to peel off have to form a bridge and the rest of the dancers go 

under the bridge. On the last week of term we had the opportunity to 

work with our group to create our own country dance using the 

moves that we had been taught throughout the half term. It was 

important to cooperate with the different members of the group and 

�O�L�V�W�H�Q���W�R���H�Y�H�U�\�R�Q�H�Í�V���L�G�H�D�V�����,���U�H�D�O�O�\���H�Q�M�R�\�H�G���F�R�X�Q�W�U�\���G�D�Q�F�L�Q�J���D�Q�G��

would like to do it again.  

Sanna Miller 3WO  

Tag Rugby  

Many congratulations to the Year 6 Tag Rugby 

Team, who spectacularly won 8 of the 9 games 

�W�K�H�\���S�O�D�\�H�G�����W�R���Z�L�Q���W�K�H���6�D�L�Q�V�E�X�U�\�·�V���6�F�K�R�R�O��

Games Level 2 competition held at Poole High 

School on Wednesday 24 th  February. Over 34 

tries were scored by the team as well as proving 

strong in defence when needed. The team are 

now off to the Winter School Games to contest 

their skill and tactical play against the rest of 

Dorset.   Miss Davies  

Swimming  

On Tuesday 23rd February our Year 5 and 6 swimming team attended 
the Poole Schools gala. The aim of this gala is to enjoy competing, for 
some this was a first experience, and to learn how to work as a team 
supporting each other. Finally, winners of each event were selected to 
represent Poole at the Dorset Finals Gala in June at the Littledown 
Centre. Ryan Openshaw in Year 6 will be joining the Poole team. 
Congratulations and good luck to him. 

Overall, our swimmers worked exceptionally hard together and were 
overall placed 4th in Poole against ten other schools. Many swimmers 
performed their personal best times in their events. Well done to all.  

Over the last three weeks a number of swimmers from Year 4 have 
been training for their gala which will be held after the Easter break. 

Netball  

Oakdale Junior School have hosted 3 High Five Netball competitions this half term �² Year 6 Tournament, Year 5 Tournament and a 

Year 3 and 4 Tournament. Year 6 entered one team, Year 5 two teams and Year 3 and 4 were mixed up in four teams. All year 

groups have gained valuable playing experience which they can build on again next year. The Year 3 children did particularly well as 

it was their first time of playing.  Miss Davies  

Swimming teaching  

Swimming lessons have continued throughout the Spring term on Monday and 
Tuesday mornings for Years 3, 4 and 5. These lessons are attended enthusiastically 
by the majority of our pupils. Pleasingly, those who at first seem a little reluctant 
have bravely joined in and progressed their skills and confidence. Swimmers are 
highly challenged at all levels and achieve beyond our expectations in many 
instances. It is always a pleasure to see the faces of the children who take their 
first strokes, conquer a fear or worry, or achieve a faster time!  

In addition to our regular lessons we have offered booster classes to those pupils 
who need additional support on their way to achieving the National aim of being 
able to swim 25m in a recognisable stroke at the end of Year 6. All children who 
have attended these boosters have made very good progress; this could be 
�F�R�Q�V�R�O�L�G�D�W�H�G���I�X�U�W�K�H�U���L�I���S�D�U�H�Q�W�V���F�R�X�O�G���F�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�H���W�K�H�L�U���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���J�R�R�G���Z�R�U�N���E�\���W�D�N�L�Q�J��
them swimming regularly.  Mrs Welch 


